June, 2016 MEFC Board Minutes

The MEFC regular monthly board meeting was held on Monday, June 6, 2016 with 11 members present.

Scott Lovell did devotions and Mark Johnson prayed.

The minutes were read and approved.

Doug presented the treasurer’s report. The total income for the month was $45,224.03, total expenses were $21,320.96, with an ending balance of $187,952.72. The general fund has $97,963.82. It was m/s/c to accept the treasurer’s report.

Bruce Schmadeke made a motion that all of the money that has been given to Pastor Larry and all of the future money will be credited to the FCMM Retirement Account for Larry Ostercamp. Marty Jenness seconded. It was m/s/c to transfer the money to the account. 

The Trustees said that they will decide what they will do for renovations in the parsonage when Kent is available. They discussed that if they go ahead with the changing stations in the two bathrooms, that all of us need to remember to take out any dirty diapers. It was also discussed that the garbages need to be emptied in the nursery each time the nursery is used so that the dirty diapers aren’t left in the garbage for an extended time. 

Bruce shared that Kevin and Sarah Leavitt will be teaching the class for the college students in the library. Bruce will teach in the other adult class on Church History. Pastor Pete will be teaching the Jr. High and High School Sunday School in the youth room.

Pastor Pete shared that they recognized the BIC students the first part of May, and that they only had the one senior this year, Anna Bush. The Deciplemaking Bible Study for the youth is going well. Pastor Pete shared that they had an end of the year picnic and many of the parents and their families gathered for this. He is hoping the attendance doesn’t go down for the summer. Pastor Pete would also like prayer for extra help for Kimber and him. 

The Deacons shared that all is going well for the preparations for Pastor Barry and Ronda to arrive this week. The appliances will be coming this week to the parsonage. 

The Deaconesses are working on selecting a water bottle to be added to the new member packets.

The Search Committee have had two phone interviews but no decisions have been made.

It was m/s/c to sponsor a hole for the Staveness Golf Fundraiser at the end of June. It was also decided to announce to the congregation that they can give donations in the red heart envelopes for Eric & Jamie as they raise funds for the Navigators. 

It was m/s/c to adjourn the meeting.

